June 12th 1939

Mr. P.O'Leary.

Dear Mr. O'Leary,

Thank you for your postal order por 2/6 for which I enclose receipt.

In regard to the starting of a branch in the Lewisham area we have already quite a number of members in the district, but I am afraid we shall have to postpone calling a meeting there for a little while as a number of branches in other districts of London are being organised and take up most of my time. However, you can rest assured that as soon as possible I shall try to go out and visit supporters in Lewisham. In the meantime, you would help us materially by compiling a list of any friends or acquaintances who you think would support the branch. Please do not hesitate to get in touch with me if you want help or assistance of any king. Thanking you again.

Yours sincerely?

J.O. Barry-Walsh,